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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

BOARD AGENDA MEMO 
 

MEETING DATE: June 3, 2025 

 
TO: Board of Supervisors 

 
FROM: Alison Lehman, County Executive Officer 

 
SUBJECT: Acknowledgements of Outgoing 2024-25 Nevada County Youth 

Commissioners 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Recognition of outgoing 2024-25 Nevada County Youth 
Commission members.   
 
FUNDING: No fiscal impact. 
 
BACKGROUND:   On August 8th, 2023 the County of Nevada’s Board of 
Supervisors (BOS), via Resolution 23-430, voted to approve the creation and 
establishment of the Nevada County Youth Commission (NCYC). The BOS 
subsequently approved the inaugural term of NCYC members on December 5, 
2023, and the second term on July 9, 2024, via Resolution 24-1214.  The Nevada 
County Youth Commission represents all five supervisorial districts, and the 
diversity of youth throughout the County of Nevada. 
 
Staff recommends acknowledging the outgoing 2024-25 Nevada County Youth 
Commission members for their dedicated service. We recognize and thank the 
following individuals: Frank Post (two terms), Tova Rothert, Ari Funk (two terms 
and Founder), Mario LaMarca (two terms), Emma Crawford, Jaylen Hale, Arianna 
Drageset (two terms), Ahna Taliaferro-Watson (two terms and Founder), Walter 
Helvin (two terms), Mackenzie Rist (two-term Chair and Founder), Harris Nelson 
(two terms), Ninel Hernandez (two terms) and Sophia Martin. Their commitment 
and contributions throughout the year have been invaluable.  
 
Item Initiated by: Jeff Dellis, Project Coordinator and Anni Picken, Intern  
 
Approved by:     Alison Lehman, County Executive Officer  
 
Submittal Date: May 19, 2025 

mailto:CEO@NevadaCountyCA.gov

